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A meeting of the Finance Committee of the West Virginia State University Board of Governors was held on April 28, 2011 in the Grand Hall of the Erickson Alumni Center.  The meeting was called to order at 1:20PM by Chair Vincent Williams.  Other committee members present were Mrs. Millie Booker and Mr. Larry Salyers.  Others present were: Dr. Joseph Badgley, Mrs. Janis Bennett, Mrs. Sally Burger, Mr. Bryce Casto, Mr. David Clendinning, Mrs. Brunetta Dillard, Mrs. Lori Elliott, Dr. Gregory Epps, Mr. Eric Hicks, Mr. Joseph Oden, Mr. Robert Parker, Mr. William Porterfield, Mr. Lawrence Smith, Dr. John Thralls, Dr. Ulises Toledo, Dr. Cassandra Whyte.


Mr. Larry Salyers made a motion to accept the agenda as written.  Motion was seconded by Mrs. Millie Booker.  Motion carried.


A motion was made by Mr. Larry Salyers to approve the minutes of the March 10, 2011 and the teleconference minutes of April 8, 2011.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Millie Booker.  Motion carried.


Mr. Parker explained the comparison of the year-to-date financial statements with those from last year.  Several YTD expense areas were below last year’s YTD.  Revenue this year is expected to be below last year due to the loss of the Kanawha Valley Community and Technical College students.  The KVCTC is current with their payments for housing, dining, bookstore and the service agreement.  Partial payments of $600,000 and $140,000 have been toward the student activity and capital fees accounts.


A selective hiring freeze was recommended for the remainder for FY 2011 (June 30, 2011) with some exceptions allowed for strategic and key operational areas.   Mr. Salyers made a motion that this recommendation be made to the full Board and the motion was seconded by Mrs. Booker.  Motion carried.


There had been a proposal to increase the return check fee charge to $35.00.  However, WV Code sets the fee at $25.00.


There had been a proposal to move about $250,000 for security officers to the college operation budget.  However, due to the desire to address the possible loss of $1,600,000 in FY2013, that proposal was tabled.


It was suggested that each Vice President be informed of the selective hiring freeze and that  expenditures in their areas be kept at a minimum for the remainder of FY2012.


It was suggested that a merit plan should be developed for those employees charged with increasing enrollment. It was suggested that other programs such as Employee of the Month  receive a reserved parking spot close to the building in which they work.  Mr. Parker will develop a recommendation to the parking committee.


Mr. Williams made a motion to recommend to the Board of Governors that there be a $500,000 reduction in the FY2012 budget along with an eight percent increase in tuition for in-state and out-of-state students.  This motion was seconded by Mr. Salyers.  Motion carried.


It was further recommended that merit pay for faculty be suspended for this year.


It was discussed and decided that further research would be required in order to implement a merit payment plan.


Mr. Williams suggested that there be money allocated for employee and Board  training on budgetary right sizing and cost containment.


An application fee of $20 for every student applying for admission be approved with a procedure to allow a credit of that amount if they actually enroll.  There will be link directly to the Treasurer’s Office to collect these monies.  There will not be a convenience fee charged to the students.  Mr. Salyers made a motion to present this to the full Board for their approval with the motion being seconded by Mrs. Booker.


An update report regarding AVI was presented.


1.  The AVI contract is in the seventh year of a 10-year term and is renewed every July 31st.

2.  Comparisons with other AVI educational institutions is not possible due to the many differences in size of the student bodies and services provided.

3.  A commission issue for Yellow Jacket dine dollars is being resolved but should not be a substantial amount.


Dr. Cassandra Whyte gave a report on the progress of the renovations of Fleming Hall.  Everything is on schedule and is expected to be completed by 2013.  The major problem right now is finding venues to continue our athletic events while the construction is taking place.


With there being no further business, a motion was made and duly seconded to adjourn the meeting.
  


The meeting was adjourned at 1:14 PM.
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